
August 3, 2022 
 

Greetings from the North, 
 
We are amazed to witness the work that the Lord is doing in hearts here this summer.  
With the warmer weather upon us, our family travelled to the “nearby” community of 
Cranberry Portage, which is 1.5 hours away.  It was encouraging to knock on doors 
and to talk to the folks in this small town.  Some people were hurting from the recent 
losses of loved ones.  Others were saved and were thankful that we cared enough to 
drop by.  A few were receptive to the Gospel and listened to the Good News we 
shared. 

 
Our church jumped into high gear as everyone 
began to prepare for a few main events planned for 
the next few months.  Snow Lake Baptist Church 
shared the first place award for small engine floats 
in the annual Canada Day Parade.  The children 
enjoyed decorating a friend’s golf cart for the entry.  
All of the church children also excitedly decorated 
their bicycles to participate in the bike contest.  
Some of them won prizes for their creativity.  
Although it was marvellous to join the festivities, 
our main focus was to witness to the community.  
Our folks spent much time preparing packages to 

distribute to the crowds.  Included in these bundles were candy, tracts, and artistic 
VBS invitations.  There were just enough packs prepared to reach the onlookers!  The 
participation and effort of our faithful 
church members was a tremendous 
blessing.  
 
The church picnic was a success 
with quite a number of visitors in 
attendance.  It was a relaxing time 
of fellowship, and we are praying 
that the guests will attend our 
church services. 
 

Many visitors have come to church 
these past couple of months.  Sunday 
School was quite busy; the older girls 
and ladies gladly pitched in to help 
Nadine with the children during the 
classes.  Our neighbour also came 
with his younger children—what an 
answer to prayer! 
 
Our efforts are now focused on our 
VBS outreach scheduled for the 
evenings of August 17-19.  Donna has 

already prepared many of the crafts we require.  Abigail and Nadine have the music 
organized.  The church is working the kinks out of the games we are arranging, and 
the children are assisting us with the decorations.  Our other members are also 
prepared to help with all of the activities we are planning.  Please continue to pray for 
this outreach! 
 
Thank you so much for partnering with us in the ministry in Northern Manitoba. 
 
Serving Together, 
 
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle  


